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Ref: FOI-000252 
 
Date: 14/8/23 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please see response below. 
 

I would be grateful if you could reply to the attached FOI request for assessing the environment impact of 
cannulation in NHS trusts and hospitals. 

I am writing to you due to an enquiry I have regarding information on your use of cannulas in your trust. 

1. How many Adult or Paediatric cannulation procedures (Peripheral Cannula passed) were done in your trust in 
the past financial year? This can be estimated figure (from number of cannulas purchased) or actual if any such 
records are kept by the trust  -   please see attached spreadsheet  -   For a copy of the spreadsheet please 
contact dgft.foi@nhs.net 
 
2. Do you use any form of prepacked cannulation kits that provide all appropriate equipment needed? These 
are manufactured outside the hospital and delivered as one whole pack, or the items are purchased / used 
separately.  
- Purchase prepacks kits containing all necessary components (Braun) as well as single cannulas, NHSSC 
 
3. Which type of cannula is used / preferred at your trust or hospital? There are two types – one with safety 
mechanism E.g., BD or Vygon or ones without safety. The safety cannulas are designed to prevent needle stick 
injuries. 
- Safety Cannula’s are standard throughout Trust 
 
4. Does the trust / hospital use any particular cannula more than others and if so what is the name of 
manufacturer(s) and breakdown of their supply e-g leading manufactures are BD, Vygon, etc 
- Braun are our standard 
 
5. Is there any breakdown of cannulas used by their size / gauge (e-g 22G Blue / 20G pink) ? 
-we use all sizes in different areas, most common Pink 20g & Blue 22g 
 
6. Do you use the NHS supply chain or purchase these cannulas / cannulation packs directly independent 
suppliers / distributors or companies within your trust? If so, please can we be provided with the supplier(s) / 
distributor (s) name(s) and breakdown of items purchase in last financial year 
-NHSSC Only 
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7. What is the total number of hospital beds you have within your trust and its occupied capacity? 

-   Average number of beds across the period (inc escalation beds)  = 609, based on 22/23 financial year 
                Average % Occupancy for the period = 94% 

 
8. What is the total number of annual attendance in the following departments: the responses below based on 
financial year 22/23 
i) Accident and Emergency - (type 1 only) = 109,576 
ii) Surgical Assessments Unit - Surgical SDEC (EMERGENCY SURGERY HUB AREA 1) = 15,012 
iii) Medical Day Unit / Medical Admission Units - (Acute Medical Units’s =AMU A4, AMU Assessment, AMU1, 
AMU2 ) = 10985 
 
9. What is the annual budget for clinical waste disposal? - Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust operates a 
Private Finance Initiative (PFI) Contract and clinical waste is included in the Private Finance Initiative contract 
 
10. Do you have any figures in weight (tons) of clinical waste disposed of by your trust? - This information is 
published on the following link ERIC Estates Returns Information Collection - NHS Digital 

 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager of the 
Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to the 
Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://digital.nhs.uk/data-and-information/publications/statistical/estates-returns-information-collection&data=05%7c01%7cdgft.foi%40nhs.net%7cf9d03a4686d1436c4e7508db94c2d865%7c37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7c0%7c0%7c638267336786025466%7cUnknown%7cTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7c3000%7c%7c%7c&sdata=QXyQubNxPgu7Ui%2BBM40NNEExVzc3nQmorVJ2HPGCi70%3D&reserved=0
mailto:dgft.dpo@nhs.net
http://www.ico.org.uk/
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